North Cornwall Township Recreation Board Meeting August 15, 2022

Call to Order:

The August 15, 2022, meeting of the North Cornwall Township Recreation Board was called to order by Justin Thompson at 12:00 p.m.

In attendance were Justin Thompson, Chairman, Suzanne Yorty, Vice-Chairman, Shawna Urban, Secretary/Treasurer, Brian Deiderick, Tom Long, Sr., Township Manager, and Mike Wahmann, Township Supervisor.

Others in attendance are listed on sign-in sheet.

Approval of Minutes:

Justin Thompson made a motion to approve the May 15, 2022, meeting minutes. Suzanne Yorty seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Items for Discussion/Action:

Request from NCRA (North Cornwall Recreation Association)- The NCT Recreation Board recently had a request from the North Cornwall Recreation Association to finance the installation of enclosed dugouts at the Dairy Road Fields. The Township does not own the land; therefore, they will not finance the dugouts.

Meeting Dates for 2023- The Rec Board discussed how often they should meet for the 2023 calendar year. It was decided every other month with tentative dates scheduled in-between was appropriate.

Treasurers Report- Brian Deiderick made a motion to approve the Treasurer's report. Justin Thompson seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Other Topics for Discussion:

Software improvements are underway for the Gloninger and Snitz Creek Park signs. Until then, Township sign operators continue to adjust programming to correct any problems.

Justin Thompson said that the new playground equipment intended for Gloninger is expected to be installed and operational this Fall season. Board members considered the possibility of new equipment at Snitz Creek Park and funds that may be available for the 2023 year. There is potential for fund raising opportunities.

Announce Next Meeting: The Recreation Board meeting scheduled for September 19, 2022, is cancelled. The next meeting is scheduled for October 17, 2022, at NOON.

Public Comment:

None

Adjournment: Justin Thompson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:35 p.m. Shawna Urban seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Respectfully Submitted, Shawna Urban, Recreation Board Secretary